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Message from the desk of Jim Dill 
Forest Lake Estates Homeowners’ Association (FLE HOA) President 
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Wow!  What a wonderful November we had 
here in our beautiful park. All of our social 
events kicked off with dinner dances, ice cream 
social, coffee and donuts, and fish fry. Bingo is 
also in full swing.  Most of our activities such as 
cards, shuffle board, putt-putt, tennis, 
pickleball, golf, and many more are all going 
strong too. But the two biggest events for the 
month were the Memorial Park Ribbon Cutting 
and Veterans’ Day Ceremony and our highly 
successful Thanksgiving Dinner. First I’ll give a 
quick highlight from last month’s meeting. 

Here are the highlights of the November General Meeting: 

 Your new Water and Wastewater full rates showed up in your 

October bill. You should all see about a $25 per month or more 
decrease in your bill. This was a huge win for our residents. 

 The Recycling Area continues to be the biggest 

spur in my behind. We have been talking about 
this for several months and nothing has 
changed. I took this latest picture on Tuesday 
afternoon on November 23rd. Residents 
continue to put plastic bags and other trash in 
the recycling area. This area is for Paper and 
Cardboard ONLY! You HOA Board will discuss in 
length at the next Board Meeting and we will be 
proposing some significant changes. 

 Nancy Matthews has volunteered to run our 

2018 Elections Campaign. Please contact Nancy immediately if you 
want to run for the Board. We have 4 positions this year that will 
become vacant. 

 We continue to need volunteers for our Dinner Dances. We have 

residents who have lots of experience in the kitchen who are 
willing to train new residents who want to get involved. Please 
help us in this area so we can continue our dances on Saturday 
nights. 

On Friday, November 10 we had our long-awaited Memorial Park 
Ribbon Cutting and Veterans’ Day Ceremony. It was an absolutely huge 
success. We now have a Memorial Park that will last many generations 
to come. It is so amazing to walk through, especially at night. Just a 
reminder on the fire pit. You must bring your own 20 pound propane 
tank and connect it behind the bench. Ralph Bechtold, 443-299-7490, 
on 5841 Naples Drive, runs our Memorial Brick program. We have a 
new engraver and he does a super job. Our small bricks are $50 and 
the large bricks are $75. Please contact him directly to order your  

Continued on page 10 

mailto:Lshapiro@outlook.com
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Message from the Vice-President and Editor-in-Chief—Vince Boido  
 

November 10, 2017, it was a memorable occasion.  The weather was perfect, the participants 

were perfect, the 100 plus volunteers who helped put on the event did a wonderful job.  The 

dedication ceremonies to “open” Memorial Park in various moments brought tears to my eyes, 

and also joy and love in my heart for our veterans, EMS, Fire, and Police.  Also for those of us 

who have bricks reminding us of our loved ones who are no longer here with us, this was a 

very emotional day.   

Thank you to Brightview, ELS. and our HOA. board for preserving these moments. Veterans 

and First Responders, your work and sacrifices are greatly appreciated.  It was such a great day!  I wish you all a joyous 

holiday season, and have a wonderful Christmas. 

Upcoming FLE HOA Elections 

Nancy Matthews is chairperson of the Nominating/Elections Committee.  Anyone interested in being on the 

committee or interested in running for the board, please contact Nancy immediately and e-mail her at 

nan2gus@tampabay.rr.com or you may notify a current board member with your intentions to run. 

 

In accordance with the FLE HOA Bylaws 

the schedule of election activities are as follows: 

Open nominations:  November 1, 2017 

Meet the candidates:  December 14, 2017 at the FLE HOA General Membership Meeting (each candidate 

will be allocated two minutes to talk about background/experience). 

Election of New Board Members:  January 10, 2018 at 9:00 – 11:00 AM and 5:00 – 7:00 PM 

Announcement of New Board Members:  January 11, 2018 at FLE HOA General Membership Meeting. 

Announce 2018 Officers:  February 8, 2018 at the FLE HOA Annual Membership Meeting. 

Check us out at the FLE Craft Fair 

We are selling candy to benefit 
the Everyday Blessings Orphanage  

 

All candy is home made by the  
“Girls Just Want to Have Fun” group.  
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“The Happenings”.  That’s the name we gave our 

community newsletter.  Never was that title more 

appropriate than today, this month, this year.  Our HOA, 

under the direction of our HOA President, Jim Dill and his 

Board of Directors, and ELS Park Manager, Steve Bagiardi 

and his staff worked seamlessly to accomplish all goals for 

2017 with tremendous success.   The FLE Memorial Park 

Ribbon Cutting and Veterans’ Day Ceremony  were the 

culmination and celebration of all their efforts and a 

community reborn with the 

new ownership of ELS. 

On Friday, November 10th, this 

community, our FLE family and 

friends came together as never 

before, celebrating on of our 

grandest “Happenings” to 

date.   As long time residents 

in this park, my husband and I 

have never seen such a valiant 

display of community sharing 

and working together in harmony for the good of all and 

the betterment of our community.  The new “Memorial 

Park” was dedicated and Veterans honored and 

celebrated in grand fashion as the Zephyrhills Jazz Band 

opened the ceremonies with Reveille after which HOA 

President Jim Dill welcomed all and Father John Gerth 

gave the Invocation and Blessing.   The Zephyrhills High 

School Jazz Band  played the Canadian National Anthem as 

its flag was raised followed by the U.S. National Anthem 

and the raising of the U.S. flag.  ELS  Park Manager, Steve 

Bagiardi, spoke of the accomplishments and cooperation 

of all those involved in the renovation of our “Patriots 

Park” to the realization of this beautiful new “Memorial 

Park” dedicated to all Veterans who have served, are 

serving, or will serve this great nation, our First 

Responders and to all families and friends, past and 

present who reside today or in the past in our beautiful 

Forest Lake Estates!   Jamie Boynton of Bright View 

Landscaping Services then spoke to the numerous 

contributions and physical labor  given by Bright View 

Landscaping Services and their employees who worked 

tirelessly alongside the many FLE volunteers and ELS staff  

in the creation and completion of this beautiful new 

Memorial Park. 

Chief Fossa of Pasco Fire and Rescue and Pasco County 

Sheriff, Sergeant Irizarry were individually introduced, 

each one speaking to the dedication of this Memorial Park 

and each one’s appreciation of our FLE community at 

large.  A pictorial plaque signed by members of our FLE 

community was presented with thanks and gratitude to 

Keith Wilson and Bright View Landscaping Services.  Final 

comments were made as HOA President, Jim Dill closed 

the Ribbon Cutting Ceremony with the assistance of our 

distinguished guests before transitioning to the Veterans’ 

Day Ceremony and inviting all veterans forward to the 

reserved seating area. 

The Veterans’ Day Ceremony was another grand 

“Happening” at FLE as HOA President, Jim Dill opened the 

ceremony honoring our Vets.  Trent Ansel led the Pledge 

of Allegiance followed by Father John Gerth who offered 

the opening prayer.  Major General David J. Scott, USAF 

Retired, was introduced and addressed our Vets as he 

spoke to their allegiance and sacrifices and that of their 

families.  Retired in 2009, Major General Scott’s career 

included duty as Deputy Commanding General, Joint 

Special Operation Command, Fort Bragg, North Carolina, 

among numerous other duty assignments in the U.S. and 

abroad, having served in Germany, United Kingdom,  

Continued on page 11 

FLEHOA Memorial Park Dedication Ceremony 

by Judy Thiese 
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Thanks to all our FLE Volunteers 
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Announcements 

Greetings from the Social Desk 

“Tis the season to be Jolly” 

I’m sending out a big “Thank You” 

to everyone who Is stepping up to 

volunteer. We can’t do it without 

you. Yes, it does take a village...or 

at least a large wonderful park! 

Now if we could just get some seasoned leaders in 

the kitchen to show our new helpers the way we 

would be all set. 

We need kitchen crews for December 9th and 

December 16th. Who wants to volunteer? 

To Bob Branquet and his merry elves—you’re the 

best! Thank you from all of us for hosting the 

Thanksgiving dinner last month. It took 19 turkeys 

and 150 pounds of potatoes for the main course, not 

to mention all the side dishes. Real mashed potatoes 

and gravy—we’re spoiled now. The thought that this 

group of Canadians banded together to put on an 

American feast does my heart good. I love this place! 

December Dinner Dances 

December 9—Music by: Time Travelers 

December 16—Music by Good Stuff 

December 31—Music by Gypsy Elise 

The Sunshine Ladies 

The Sunshine Ladies will hold their Christmas Party on 
Wednesday, December 20th. We will meet at the clubhouse at 
11:00 before carpooling to Lake Jovita for our luncheon and 
gift exchange. Please bring a $10.00 wrapped gift 
to exchange. Colors are red and green.  

Call Nancy Shaffer 715-4172 for reservations or 

questions. 

Luncheon choice must be selected by Dec. 5th. 

Music in the Park 

Chriistmas Sing-a-long 

December 10 

7 pm 

Come sing Christmas songs together,  

Free 

Enjoy the Holidays 

December FLE Tennis 

Our tennis players are slowly drifting back. So far no new faces. To help bring in new faces, Bob Solmonson 

has offered to again give FREE tennis lessons starting in December.  He does a great job and is very patient 

and thorough.  The lessons will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 1 p.m. Please give him a call at 813-715-

7307 to ask him any questions you might have and sign up. 

Tennis is open to anyone in the park.  We play "round robin" Monday-Saturday" at 8 a.m.-10 a.m. You can 

come at any time within that time frame.  If 8 a.m. is too early for you, come at 9 a.m.  It is a friendly 

atmosphere, with support from the bench crew waiting for their turn. If you don't have a racquet, there are 

some in our shed you may use.  You may be surprised, if you haven't played since high school or college, 

how quickly your skills come back!  

Corn Hole Game 

The Corn Hole Game has found a home in the 2 unused 
horseshoe pits. If the board and bags are not out, they are 
located in the horseshoe shed. 

Every Tuesday and Thursday at 2PM someone will be there 
to show you how to play. 
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Announcements 

Wanted 

Donations of home made baked goods are 

needed for the Christmas Craft Fair to be 

held  

Saturday, December 2.  

The proceeds of the bake sale will benefit 

the Thomas Promise Foundation.  

Please contact Ellen Stevens 

   at 780-8234 if you have any questions. 

Forest Lake Estates Wood  Carving Club 

The wood carving club is ready to go and will meet as in previous years Mondays and 

Thursday from 10:00 to noon in the Arts & Crafts/ping pong room.  Everyone is welcome!   

If you are curious about what hand carving is all about, come on by and join us, the folks will 

be happy to show you what it’s all about.  The club has tools to use for beginners so you can 

try it out to decide if it’s for you or not. 

We usually have a beginners workshop for people who are interested where we provide 

everything you need to carve a “Lil Abner boot” or a “Hound Dog”.  As in previous years we 

hope to have other workshops with guest carvers to help people learn new skills or simply improve on what they do 

now.  Some of the workshops planned are:  Power carving, painting, professional guest carver workshops and 

demonstration of chain saw carving.  

Hope to see you there! 

Art in the Park 

Thirteen artists worked magic with their brushes  for some amazing 

pictures of “Father Christmas.” 
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Announcements 

Christmas Craft Fair  

The Forest Lake Estates Christmas Craft Fair will be held on Saturday December 2, 2017.  Coffee and 

Donuts (while they last), will be available for purchase in the morning.  Lunch will be served 

between 11:00am – 12:15pm.  Tickets for the lunch will be sold in the clubhouse, from 10:00am – 

12:00pm, on Monday, November 27th and Tuesday, November 28th.  The menu will be: 

  

Ham and Cheese Sandwich 

or 

Chicken Salad Sandwich 

With 

Chips, Pie and Coffee or Lemonade 

$5.00 

  

Vegetable Beef Soup & Crackers ~ $2.00 bowl 

  

Soda ~ $.75 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL  

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 3rd  

6:00 – 7:00 PM 

Come join your FLE family and 

friends and treat yourself to a 

yummy ice cream delight and 

select from a variety of choices.  

We have milk shakes, ice cream 

sundaes, banana splits, and root beer floats. 

While you are enjoying your treat, play a casual 

game of Family Feud. Someone at the table will 

read the question and all others will join in and 

with answers.  A fun time is mandatory! 

WEDNESDAY QUILTING 

We welcome quilters of all skill levels, from beginner to 

expert.  We meet each 

Wednesday at the clubhouse 

from 11a.m. to 3p.m. Bring your 

sewing machine, some basic 

sewing and quilting tools, a 

snack for lunch, and join the 

group for a fun afternoon of 

quilting each week.  Share tips, learn new techniques, 

receive help to finish a project, or try one of the small 

projects along with the group.  Bring along your current 

project to share with everyone.  

For more information, contact Susan Torrens 783-

8468 or forestlakequilting@gmail.com. 
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Continued from page 2 

personal Memorial Brick. Finally, we have come up with a cool design  for the Veterans’ Plaques on our wall. I am 
working with our designer on the cost and will have all the details at our next General Meeting.  

Thanks to all the Board members and the 100 plus volunteers who gave of their time to make this such a spectacular 
event. One request for all our residents: please keep all pets, bicycles, cigarette butts, and golf carts out of the 
Memorial Park as this is an area to honor our Veterans, First Responders, and Residents! 

Finally, on November 23rd we had our annual Thanksgiving Dinner. At the last minute, several of our Canadian friends 
came forward to cook and serve one of the best meals ever at our Club House.  I heard several comments stating that 
they have been coming to this for years and this was the best ever. Please help me give them a huge thanks as this act 
of kindness from many of our friends was above and beyond. Here is a list of the Kitchen Crew: Carol Ann Belanger, 
Pat Bennett, John and Linda Bickerton, Bob Branquet, Rita Brooks, Allan and Bev Bryce, Claude Labelle, Pat and Dianne 
Langan, and Ron and Joanne Miller. The Set-Up Crew were: Gary and Gaye Black, Ed Brooks, Dave and Clair Covey, 
Dawn Mai, Willy Otto, Ken and Lois Ricker, and Don and Maxine Stevens. We also had several volunteers who cooked 
the turkeys: Jim Beaton, Carol Ann Belanger, Pat Bennett, Linda Bickerton, Hedy Black, Dominique Bream, Rita Brooks, 
Mary Bryce, Rene Chamberlain, Elaine Dionne, Dianne Langan, Dawn Mai, Ron Miller, Lois Ricker, Ada Sanders, Karen 
Stade, and Maxine Stevens. I want to thank all for their time and effort to make this another great event for Forest 
lake Estates Residents. We are one happy family and team! 

I want to wish all our Forest Lake Estates family and friends a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. May the joys of 
love, peace, and prosperity all be yours this holiday season. 

Thanks  

Jim Dill 

to our Canadian friends who volunteered to make this holiday special for 250 Forest Lake Estates residents.  
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continued from page 4 

Panama, Afghanistan and Iraq.  His decorations include the Defense Superior Service Medal, the Legion of Merit and 

Bronze Star, each hosting one oak leaf cluster, the Defense Meritorious Service Medal and the Meritorious Service 

Medal with four oak leaf clusters.  Our Veterans were then honored with the raising of the service flags, recognizing 

each branch of service and those vets who served therein with their respective anthems accompanied by the 

Zephyrhills High School JRROTC. 

POW/MIA honors were given by HOA President Jim Dill.  In closing ceremony, FLE resident, Dana Parker sang a 

beautiful rendition of “Hallelujah.. Veterans’ Version” a cappella followed by “Taps” performed by the Zephyrhills Jazz 

Band.  Veterans and guests were then invited to a lovely luncheon in our beautifully decorated clubhouse and patio 

area. 

“The Happenings”… so many extraordinary happenings were recognized and enjoyed by our FLE community and 

friends.  As ELS Manager, Steve Bagiardi stated in his address at our FLE November General Meeting… we are family… 

all of us here at Forest Lake Estates.  We are caring, involved, and supportive in daily life and community activities and 

efforts.  These are our “Happenings”… today, this month, this year, and hereafter and I for one, cannot be more proud! 
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Notes from FLEHOA Recycling Committee 

Recycling in our park is important and we are improving. Here is what is available in the Park:  

 

 Newspapers and Cardboard: - Bins are located inside the white fenced structure just down from the street from the 

mail boxes. There are two bins – if the first is full, use the second door to get to the other bins. PLEASE, no plastic 

bags….remove the papers from bags. Plastic bags cause damage to the sorting machines. Cardboard must be cut or 

folded to flat pieces; absolutely no Styrofoam, foam peanuts, air pillows, or any other packing material. 

Aluminum Cans for Kids. “Cans for Kids” wagons are located at the Natale home at 6450 Presidential (right across the 

street from the big pool and at Len Hitchcock’s home at 5702 Viau Way. There are also collection cans at the 

clubhouse. PLEASE: only clean aluminum cans (soda and beer) no cat food or other food cans. Keep the tabs intact, 

they add to the weight and money collected. The Cans for Kids program money goes directly to the Family Ministries 

(Children’s Home) in Seffner, FL. This is such a worth-while program, your support of it is appreciated.  

PLASTIC BAGS: Walmart and Publix and other stores have bins to receive plastic bags. Also the Thrift Shops in the area 

appreciate them for packing things that they sell. 

GLASS, PLASTIC, AND METAL CANS – there is currently nothing in the park yet, but the committee is working on it. 

YOU can take an unsorted bag to the East Pasco Transfer Station = 9626 Handcart Road, Dade City, FL 33525. Phone 

(352) 521-0500. Hours – Monday – Saturday 7:00 am – 5:00 pm. Other items accepted are furniture, appliances, TV’s 

(some items have a cost to drop off).  Handcart road is located off Eiland Blvd (CR 54) on the way to Home Depot. You 

can also contact the Morales trash pick up service in the park to take away larger items (for a fee). 

VERY IMPORTANT – the newspaper/cardboard bins are ONLY for paper and cardboard. The kitchen dumpsters are 

ONLY for kitchen use. Absolutely no private dumping should go in either. 

Larry Shapiro, Chairman 

Lending for Little Ones 

They are the best of us!  They are our grandchildren and great-grandchildren. We are so blessed when these 

wonderful little ones come visit us. 

Lending for Little Ones. We are still here. People lending items to each other when little ones arrive. We currently have 

people signed up with a variety of items available to lend to people who have little ones visiting. We have such things 

as pack & play porta beds, strollers, high chairs, car seats, water flotation items for babies, water wings, bicycles and 

more.  

With this program, park residents lend their own items to each other when little ones arrive for a visit. Even though we 

have a variety of items, we still need more volunteers willing to lend items to others. especially during the busy prime 

visiting time. If you are willing to lend items for our little ones or, if you have a little one arriving and need to borrow 

something, contact me and we’ll add you to our list and/or try to accommodate your needs.   

We will have the information about what is available posted on the bulletin board at the clubhouse.   

I can be reached at 248-459-7187 or bitel1976@gmail.com.   

Thank You,  

Cynthia Bitel 
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Christmas Golf Cart Parade 

Come joins us for the 
Christmas golf cart parade 

Wednesday December 13. 
You can register your 
cart Monday and 
Tuesday 11/27-28 and 

Monday and Tuesday 12/4 –5 at the clubhouse. 
We will be judging on originality, use of lights, 
theme./costume and judge’s favorite. Prizes will 
be given out afterward in the clubhouse. If you 
need more information, contact Sandy at 813-
395-5401 

Christmas Food Baskets 

As we have done in past years, we will be collecting 
canned food and donations for our local Neighborhood 
Care Center. 

We will be at the Clubhouse on Monday and Tuesday, December 11th 
and 12th from 10:00 am to 12:00 p.m. 

The Neighborhood Care Center gives food baskets to needy families 
here in Zephyrhills. 

If you prefer, you can make a check out to the Neighborhood Care 
Center. Donations will be used to buy fresh food, ham, turkeys, etc.  

The Care Center is really in need—let’s do our share 

to help those less fortunate in our community. 

Thanks for your support—Ed and Claire Pelc 

SHUFFLEBOARD  
Everyone is welcome to join – even a “Newbee” 

Just show up 15 minutes before the start times, say Hi and let 
the good times roll or should I say slide. 

Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday – 9:30A – Frolics 
Thursday – 9:30A – Hoss Collar 
Friday – 9:30A – Singles Mingles  
Saturday – 9:30A – Hoss Collar 
Monday Evening – 6P – Bowling Pin 

Some games require $.50 a person so come prepared. 

Please come and join us! 

Any questions contact Ray Dion, 782-2045 

 

Please join us for Pool Volleyball  

Everyday at 1:00 pm 

Horseshoe Players Wanted 
The FLE Horseshoe League is recruiting dedicated players 

for the 2017-18 season. 

Men and Women who can commit to play every Tuesday 

and/or Wednesday through the season are welcome to join 

and have fun competing against other Zephyrhills parks. 

Tuesday play runs from Dec 12th thru Mar 20th & 

Wednesday play runs from Jan 10th thru Mar 14th. We 

partner up and play 8 games on competition days with a 

coffee and donut break after 4 games. Tuesday teams play 

4 games at home and 5 away games. 

Wednesday teams play 5 home and 5 away games. Teams 

meet at 08:20 for practice on game days and to allow for 

travel time to participating parks. Play begins at 09:00. 

Interested parties are encouraged to contact League 

Captain, Ron Rousseau with any questions or to sign up. 

E-mail is: ron48dee45@gmail, phone/text is: 603-369-0201 

 

New Residents for November 

Tinsman, Jeff & Laura   5940 Jessup Dr. 

Peterson, Ronald & Terri  5949 Benz Dr. 

Roy, Butch—Rivera, Edwin  5805 Naples Dr. 

 

RELOCATION 

Burdick, Rick – Herzfeld, Chris  6221 Forest Lake Dr.  
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Forest Lake Estates 
Christian Fellowship Church 

 

We are a Jesus centered Bible believing Church 

Worship Service is at 9:00 A.M. Sundays  

in the FLE Clubhouse  

We have communion on the first Sunday of each month 

The Service is one hour long followed by a pastry and coffee hour 
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Propane 
Drop tank at RV office before 11 am, pick up after 

4 pm. If after 11 am pick up next business day 

Must pre pay inside office before tank will be filled 
Cannot fill tanks older than 12 years unless they 

have been recertified and tagged 
 

Rates are as follows: 
20 LB Tank $15.00 30 LB Tank $20 
40 LB Tank $30 Price per Gallon $3.00 
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2018 FLE HOA Membership 

Welcome back to our Northern residents who are escaping the cold and snow up north. 

Membership sales for 2018 are doing well. As of November 15th, we have 275 new and renewed members. The HOA has 

to maintain the 50% plus 1 members to remain viable. We need to have 441 members. 

Membership from last year will expire on December 31st. After that members who have not signed up for the new 2018 

Membership Card will be removed from the email listing, the Newsletter delivery list and the HOA meeting sign-in 

roster. I would like to encourage residents who have not received their new card to come to the Clubhouse on Mondays 

from 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM to pick it up. Last month’s newsletter has a form to fill out  and drop it off in the blue box 

on my front steps. If you are not here yet, you can mail the form and pick up your membership card when you arrive.  

Janice Collins 
HOA Membership Chairperson 
6346 Spring Lake Circle  
Phone 813-788-5678 

New Group Starting 

FLES—Forest Lake Estates Singles 
As a single person living at FLE, are you interested in Out of Park activities with a group? Some activites could include 

dinners/lunches, shows at the STRAZ or community theatre in Lakeland, special Exhibitions, etc.? Reduced group 

rates may apply.  

If you would like to join, please email me Patricia Bailey (full-time resident) at flesbailey@gmail.com. Include your 

name, address, phone, e-mail, residency status & particular interests. 

 

TLC 

Roofing 

Call Jeremy 

813-312-4895 

 

State Certified 
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Party Hardy Putt Putt League 

 

Most prize money earned: $178.00 Harold & Carolyn Keithley 

Low League Average: (34.7) John & Vean Scollan 

Low Gross Score: (33) John & Vea Scollan Low Net Score: (31) John & Vea Scollan 

Most Improved: (8 strokes) John & Vea Scollan Most Hole in Ones: (11) John & Vea Scollan 

Rose Ide and her wonderful team of volunteers had a great time in the Clubhouse during the recent park wide yard sale. The 

money raised will help our Music in the Park group. 

#9-Buddy & Joanne Allen 

#10-Art & Deanna Bigras 

#11-Jerry & Lillian Tacey 

#12-Dave & Claire Covey 

#13-Mark & Christine Heifner 

#14-Rick & Paula Mitchell 

#15-Bob Branquet & Carol Ann Belanger 

#16-Wayne & Marlene Iverson. 

) 

PARTY HARDY PUTT-PUTT STATS & STANDINGS 

Through November 15, 2017 

Sweet Sixteen 

#1-John & Vea Scollan 

#2-Dave & Pam Allerding 

#3-Pam Eilts & Dana Parker 

#4-Harold & Carolyn Keithley 

#5-Jim Dill & Ginny Kreuer 

#6-Kurt & Nancy Deaner 

#7-David & Ruth Wagner 

#8-Allan & Beverly Bryce 
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Ready to Cruise and More, LLC 

Ken and Carol French 

6157 Jessup Drive 

Cell: 607-423-6351 

Toll Free: 888-409-6151 

www.ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com 

email: cfrench@ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com  
 

As our website name suggests we can book cruises, but also 
much more. We are a franchise of Cruise Planners which has 
over 1400 franchises in the US. This allows us the competitive 
pricing of the big agencies and websites, but with a more 
personal touch. We also offer travel insurance not only for 
travel we book, but for any travel plans you may have. We look 
forward to meeting you whether you book for travel with us or 
not. Stop by or give us call. 
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Hair Design by Jay 
colors, hi-lites, razor cuts, styling 

beautiful accessories—hand bags, jewelry, sunglasses 

863-514-3934 

36602 South Avenue   Zephyrhills FL 

Charles Young, Sr. 
~ President ~ 

Experienced 

 Tax Preparation Services 

 Accounting and bookkeeping SVCx 

 Payroll Administration and HR SVCs 

We will come to you! 

Telephone: (352)540-1370 E-Fax: (727) 245-6991 

cyoungsr@youngandson.org 

www.youngandson.org 

TAX AND ACCOUNTING  

 

 

 

Decorative Driveways 

813-433-6605 

SUNDANCE AFFORDABLE 

TRANSPORTATION 

Non-Emergency Medical Transportation 

Doctor’ & Dental Appointments 

Grocery Shopping/Social Event 

Airport Delivery & Pickup 

Churches/Synagogue 
 

For Appointment Call Sally: 480-888-6001 
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